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	Corridor Advisory Group Meetings
On February 2, 3 and 5, 2009, staff led the consultant team and California Highway Patrol (CHP) Representatives in a second round of I-110 and I-10 Corridor Advisory Group (CAG) meetings.  The meetings were held in Monterey Park, Leimert Park and Gardena as part of the $210 million Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program.  The meetings focused on the FastLanes Tolling Concept of Operations and CHP Enforcement Strategy.  In addition, there was a Focus Group session where CAG members shared their unique insights concerning the project benefits within their respective communities, strategies to make the project more attractive to impacted communities and the identification of the most important messages that need to be conveyed to the public.  
Approximately 60 CAG members participated in the meetings, including richly diverse representation from the Music Center, USC, LA Trade Tech,  CHP, LANI, Chambers of Commerce from Crenshaw, Redondo Beach, and El Monte,  Korean Cultural Center, MOCA, Little Tokyo Service Center, LAWA, LAANE, neighborhood economic development associations and councils of governments.  Overwhelmingly, the transit aspect of the project, as well as the potential for real congestion relief, resonated strongly.  The CAGs will meet again in the Spring to review a draft assessment of impacts on low-income commuters.
Economy Impacting Vendors and Contracts
Although we have had no official notification, we learned on Friday that Transit TV, the company that handles the television monitors on our buses, has filed Chapter 7 bankruptcy and closed its doors.  The Transit TV contract guaranteed Metro a minimum of $100,000 in revenue annually; about $58,000 has already been received so far this year.  Although the company closed its doors, the automated mechanism that feeds the monitors will continue running until further disposition is determined.  At that time, the monitors, which belong to Transit TV, may be removed.

San Gabriel Tribune Inquiry on Metro’s Priorities for Funding LA County Projects Proposed Federal Stimulus Package

On Friday, February 6, 2009, a reporter with the San Gabriel Tribune inquired on Metro’s priorities and policies needed for Los Angeles County projects to use funding from the proposed federal economic stimulus package.  Planning staff reported based on the numbers of the house version since the senate bill had not passed.  We anticipated that at a minimum $800M would go towards LA County projects.  A portion of transportation monies, approximately $200M, coming from the highway formula, from this money we are proposing a $100M be provided as a target for the cities in LA County to receive based on their populations. Approximately $300M of the monies in the stimulus legislation would go for rail and bus transit operations. In general, our priorities would be that readiness of the projects to meet the federal criteria for turnaround time.  A story ran this Sunday.
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